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NOTICE OF MEETING 
 
CABINET 
 
TUESDAY, 21 MARCH 2023 AT 12.30 PM 
 
COUNCIL CHAMBER - THE GUILDHALL, PORTSMOUTH 
 
Telephone enquiries to Anna Martyn - Tel 023 9283 4870 
Email: Democratic@portsmouthcc.gov.uk 
 
If any member of the public wishing to attend the meeting has access requirements, please 
notify the contact named above.   
 
Public health guidance for staff and the public due to Winter coughs, colds and viruses, 
including Covid-19 
• Following the government announcement 'Living with Covid-19' made on 21 February 2022 

and the end of universal free testing from 1 April 2022, attendees are no longer required to 
undertake any asymptomatic/ lateral flow test within 48 hours of the meeting; however, we 
still encourage attendees to follow the public health precautions we have followed over the 
last two years to protect themselves and others including vaccination and taking a lateral flow 
test should they wish. 

• We strongly recommend that attendees should be double vaccinated and have received any 
boosters they are eligible for.  

• If unwell we encourage you not to attend the meeting but to stay at home. Updated 
government guidance from 1 April 2022 advises people with a respiratory infection, a high 
temperature and who feel unwell, to stay at home and avoid contact with other people, until 
they feel well enough to resume normal activities and they no longer have a high 
temperature. From 1 April 2022, anyone with a positive Covid-19 test result is still being 
advised to follow this guidance for five days, which is the period when you are most 
infectious. 

• We encourage all attendees to wear a face covering while moving around crowded areas 
of the Guildhall.  

• Although not a legal requirement, attendees are strongly encouraged to keep a social 
distance and take opportunities to prevent the spread of infection by following the 'hands, 
face, space' and 'catch it, kill it, bin it' advice that protects us from coughs, colds and winter 
viruses, including Covid-19.  

• Hand sanitiser is provided at the entrance and throughout the Guildhall. All attendees are 
encouraged to make use of hand sanitiser on entry to the Guildhall. 

• Those not participating in the meeting and wish to view proceedings are encouraged to do so 
remotely via the livestream link. 

 
 
 
Membership 
 
Councillor Gerald Vernon-Jackson CBE (Chair) 
Councillor Suzy Horton (Vice-Chair) 
Councillor Chris Attwell Councillor Jason Fazackarley 
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Councillor Kimberly Barrett 
Councillor Darren Sanders 
Councillor Lynne Stagg 
 

Councillor Lee Hunt 
Councillor Steve Pitt 
Councillor Matthew Winnington 
 

 
(NB This agenda should be retained for future reference with the minutes of this meeting.) 
 
Please note that the agenda, minutes and non-exempt reports are available to view online on 
the Portsmouth City Council website:  www.portsmouth.gov.uk 
 
Deputations by members of the public may be made on any item where a decision is 
going to be taken. The request should be made in writing to the contact officer (above) by 
12 noon of the working day before the meeting, and must include the purpose of the 
deputation (for example, for or against the recommendations). Email requests are 
accepted. 
 

A G E N D A 
  
   Apologies for Absence   
   Declarations of Interests   
  Record of Previous Decision Meeting - 21 February 2023 and 7 March 

2023 (Pages 5 - 12) 

  A copy of the record of the previous decisions taken at Cabinet on 21 February 
2023 is attached. The record of the decision meeting on 7 March 2023 is to 
follow.  
   

  Hilsea Community Centre - Feasibility Outcome (Pages 13 - 28) 

  Purpose 
To provide Cabinet with and update on work to establish the feasibility of a 
new community centre in the Hilsea Ward. 
 
RECOMMENDED that the Cabinet  
1. Note the outcome of the work to find a suitable location for a 

potential new community centre in the Hilsea ward.  
2. Agree that in light of the conclusions of the feasibility work that 

Portsmouth City Council funding and/or building a new community 
centre is not feasible. 

3. Instruct officers to continue to work with VIVID to bring back into use 
an existing community centre located in the Hilsea Ward at Howard 
Road to the benefit of the community. 

4. Note the progress of a Youth Investment Fund bid in the Hilsea Ward 
utilising the VIVID owned community centre located in Howard Road 
which complements the facility and would work alongside a 
community centre. 

5. Note the potential for further community space to be available arising 
from the Hilsea Linear Park consultation and asks that the design of a 
social housing scheme at Hilsea Lodge considers including a 
community room/space. 

6. Note the work to engage existing property owners in the Hilsea Ward, 
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specifically, Gatcombe House and the Rugby Club to promote a 
community hire rate and the positive outcome of those discussions.   

  Widening Participation in Local Democracy (Pages 29 - 36) 

  Purpose 
To summarise the steps currently being undertaken to encourage participation 
in the electoral process and what further measures can be taken to increase 
participation. 
   

  Member Champions Annual Update (Pages 37 - 46) 

  Purpose 
To update Cabinet on the work of Member Champions during the 2022/23 
municipal year. 
   

  Development of equalities and diversity strategy (Pages 47 - 60) 

  Purpose 
To update Cabinet on work undertaken to support the development of a new 
equalities and diversity strategy for the council. 
             
   

  PFI - The Way Forward (Pages 61 - 72) 

  Purpose 
1.    The purpose of this report is to summarise PCC's current contractual and 

commercial position in relation to the PFI Highways Maintenance Contract.  
2.    To note the transfer to the Regeneration Directorate and proposed 

arrangements to manage the contract. 
3.    To note the contract ends on 31 March 2030 and make members aware of 

the process of contractual Handback. 
4.    To note the first steps in preparing for highways maintenance that follows 

the end of the PFI contract.    
   

  Proposed extension to Shared Service Provision of Emergency 
Preparedness, Resilience and Response Services (Pages 73 - 86) 

  Purpose 
To recommend extending the service level agreement with Southampton City 
Council in relation to the full provision of the emergency preparedness, 
resilience, and response (EPRR) function. 
  
RECOMMENDED that the Cabinet  
1.    Gives the Director: Culture, Leisure, and Regulatory Services (CLRS) 

delegated authority to extend the Service Level Agreement (SLA) with 
Southampton City Council for the continued provision of the joint 
emergency preparedness, resilience, and response function with 
effect from 1st April 2023 at the latest for a further 5 years upon such 
terms and conditions as the Service Director: CLRS considers 
appropriate. 

2.    Gives the Director: Culture, Leisure, and Regulatory Services (CLRS) 
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delegated authority to employ such staff as are reasonably required 
to undertake the services under the SLA. 

  
   

  Climate Change - A Year in Review (Pages 87 - 92) 

  Purpose 
To provide an overview of climate change activities that have been delivered 
in the previous year and activities that are underway. 
   

  Support for armed forces families (Pages 93 - 96) 

  Purpose  
To update the Cabinet on work to renew Portsmouth City Council's affiliation 
with His Majesty's Naval Base, Portsmouth, and provide a summary of on-
going priorities for providing support to support serving families.   
  
 
Members of the public are permitted to use both audio visual recording 
devices and social media during this meeting, on the understanding that it 
neither disrupts the meeting nor records those stating explicitly that they do 
not wish to be recorded. Guidance on the use of devices at meetings open to 
the public is available on the Council's website and posters on the wall of the 
meeting's venue.  
 
Whilst every effort is made to webcast this meeting, should technical or other 
difficulties occur, the meeting will continue without being webcast via the 
Council's website.  
 

 


